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From the Principal 
Dear Parents and Care Givers, 

 

A Wonderful start to the term! 

As I have visited our classrooms every day during the past week I have been super im-

pressed but not the slightest bit surprised, with how calm, settled and hard working our stu-

dents are. It is such a pleasure to wander through each class while they busily engage with 

their learning and interact respectfully and responsibly with their peers and their teachers. 

This calmness is also evident in the yard at lunch and recess times and is a credit to each stu-

dent with a particular mention to our senior school ‘buddies’ who are currently taking the 

time to ensure our foundation students are safe, happy and have someone to play with. I am 

so proud of you all. 

 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

Our term 1 parent Teacher conferences will be held in week 8 across Tuesday 19th – Thurs-

day 21st. This year we will have all our classroom teachers available across the 3 days to 

maximise access for families to attend. Bookings will be available soon via our Parent Portal 

on SENTRAL.  

 

      February   March  

7th, 14th, 
21st, 28th 

Prep Days Off 4th Curriculum Day (Pupil Free Day) 

  11th Labour Day Public Holiday 

  13th-25th NAPLAN Assessments  

Grade 3&5 

  28th  Last Day of Term– 2:30 Dismissal  

    

    

     

    



 

 

 
Department of Education Filming 

Department of Education Filming Last year our school engaged the work of the Department’s 

Inclusion Outreach Coaching initiative. 

The initiative supports schools to implement evidence-based inclusive education practices. 

Coaches work with schools for a time-limited period to identify clear goals for improving in-

clusion, tailored to the school's specific needs and context. 

Due to the work we have done thus far, lead primarily by Mrs White and Ms Patching, Marong 

Primary School was selected to be involved in filming a case study around the Department’s 

Inclusion Outreach Coaching initiative. Our coaching focus has been, and will be for some 

time, improving our inclusive practices in literacy. Yesterday, a small film crew visited our 

school taking footage of the school and conducting interviews with some staff members. This 

will be a wonderful promotion of the amazing work our dedicated staff and students do within 

our classrooms each day to ensure learning is maximised. 

 

Parent Portal on SENTRAL. 

Our school uses the free app, Sentral for Parents, powered by Sentral. This app links to our 

main administration platform and will allow parents to keep track of permission slips for 

school activities, access to academic reports, receive newsletters and even inform the school 

of future student absences. Families received a letter in term three last year outlining the pro-

cess required to login to our Parent Portal on Sentral. New families will have only received 

this information last week. To date, less than 50% of our families have accessed the portal. We 

are encouraging all families to upload the app so we can continue rolling out the use of it. If 

you require your family log in details again or you are experiencing difficulties please do not 

hesitate to contact Mr Saddlier for assistance. 

 

Our brand new fence 

I am sure you have all seen our fantastic new fence along the highway side of our school. This 

is the result of the hard work from local builder and parent in our community, Murray Wearne 

and his team. We will be forever grateful for Murray taking on this project after it was unable 

to be completed by a previous contractor. Murray and his team also took the time to complete 

other little projects for us such as a new pathway down into our ‘Beyond’ space, a fence along 

the basketball court area and reinstating our flagpole. A BIG THANK YOU to Murray and his 

team. 

 

Welcome to the World! 

On behalf of the staff, students and wider school community, I would like to extend a 

big congratulations to Mrs Maher and her husband Jack on the safe arrival of their very first 

bundle of joy. A son, Harrison Patrick Maher. Born 3.2.24 and weighed 2480g. We are thrilled 

to hear both Bridget and Harrison are doing well and are enjoying such an exiting time as a 

family of three.  

 

 

 

 

 Jake Saddlier 



 

 

Grade Prep  

Wow what an 

awesome start to 

the school year! 

We are so proud 

of all the Preps for 

their amazing ef-

forts over the last 

two weeks. They 

have been working really hard, practicing writ-

ing their names and learning all about the 

numbers 1 to 5. Our afternoons have been 

more on the quiet side as we often feel a little 

tired by the end of the day. We are loving get-

ting to know all their little personalities and we 

look forward to a fun year altogether! 

 

Miss Maddern, Mrs 

Cook, Jess, Fraser, and 

Christine 



 

 

Grade 1/2 

The 1/2s have settled beautifully back into school 

life at Marong P.S. For literacy we have talked about 

what makes a good reader and worked on our 

reading stamina in both independent and paired 

reading. We have also looked at recount and retell 

and have produced some quality work making sure 

we had the main idea and what happened in order 

in our writing. 

In numeracy we have exploring numbers to 100 

and 1000 and made our own 100’s chart to use 

throughout the year. We have even explored our 

school values of Respect, Responsibility and Hon-

esty and given our thoughts about what this looks 

like at school, home and in the community. 

  

Congratulations on an outstanding start 1/2s! 

  

Ms Thorn, Mr Saddlier, Mr Westcott and Mr Fry 

 

 



 

 

Grade 3/4 

It has been a busy first 

week back down in grade 

3/4. We have been enjoying 

getting to know our new 

students and having a lot of 

fun together. We have been 

busy creating avatars of 

ourselves, doing peer por-

traits, writing stories about 

holiday fun, spending time 

getting to know each other 

in our new classrooms and creating new goals to 

work towards for 2024. Next week we are in for an-

other busy week getting back into our school 

work.  

 

Enjoy the weekend!  

 

Mr Johnstone, Miss Craven, Miss Williams and 

Macey 



 

 

Grade 5/6 
Wow I can’t believe we are in a 

new year. Hope 2024 is my year! 

These are some things we did 

this week… 

• Team building games 

• Morning circles 

• Buddies 

• PE 

• Art 

• Chinese 

• Performing arts 

• All about Me posters 

• Testing 

• Decorate the classroom 

I love my new class it’s awesome! The best part of the 

year for me is having 19 students in the class. 

By Chase Buchan 



 

 



 

 

Prep Maddern 

Varli D- Varli has been on fire during her first week at school. She is 

showing great confidence and has been actively participating in all 

classroom discussions and activities. Keep up the awesome work Varli!  

 

Prep Cook & Jess 

Max C– For starting his first week of school with incredible confidence 

and already demonstrating that he is a leader in our class. Max has set-

tled well and tries his best when completing each activity. Well done 

Max, we are so very proud of your SMASHING start to your first year of 

school!! 

 

1/2 Thorn  

Gracie O- Gracie has demonstrated lots of resilience this week. She is 

hard working, kind, and caring. Gracie also created a wonderful song 

during writing last week. Well done and keep smiling!   

 

1/2 Fry  

Alya B- Ayla had made a fantastic start to 2024! She has come back 

from the break focused and determined to achieve her best. She has a 

great attitude to learning and is always a friend to everyone in our 

class. Keep up the great work Ayla! 

 

1/2 Westcott 

Aiden B- Aiden has transitioned into Marong PS seamlessly. He begins 

each day with a smile and consistently demonstrates our school values. 

He has a fantastic work ethic and regularly volunteers answers in 

maths. Great work Aiden! 

 

3/4 Johnstone  

Tessa F– Tessa has begun this year on fire! She comes into the class-

room everyday with a can do attitude and consistently displays all our 

school values. Keep up the great work Tessa! 



 

 

3/4 Williams  

Sienna N- Sienna has had an awesome start to the school year, demon-

strating all school values in the classroom. Sienna has warmly wel-

comed new students to our class and has been working well to help 

her peers. Keep it up Sienna!   

 

3/4 Craven 

Andy D- Andy has made a pleasing start to Grade 4. He listens carefully 

to instructions and includes others during team tasks. I look forward to 

watching Andy continue to positively  contribute to our classroom. 

Keep it up!  

 

5/6 Stacey  

Alannah B- Alannah is new to our school and has settled in nicely here 

at Marong Primary School. She quietly goes about her business and 

has a cheeky sense of humour. She’s made many friends already and is 

well liked amongst her peers. Welcome Alannah!  

 

5/6 Riordan  

Oden G- for displaying our school value of responsibility. Oden has 

worked well this week no matter which teacher was in the room. He 

completed his ‘All About Me ‘ powerpoint and engaged in all set tasks 

in a manner which will set the tone for himself and his peers this term. 

Well done Oden!  

 

5/6 O’Donoghue 

Ada B- I couldn’t be prouder of how Ada has started the year in our 

classroom. She has been incredibly brave and resilient when facing the 

challenges of starting a new school. She is a hilarious and confident 

class member who radiates positive energy. Can’t wait to see what you 

achieve in 2024!  



 

 

 

BEEHIVE NEWS 
 

Over the past few weeks we have welcomed many new stu-

dents into the OSHC family. We have spent our time getting to 

know each other and explore our space. This year will look a 

bit different with us now sharing the space with Miss O and 

her grade 5/6 class. Weather permitting we will most morn-

ings head outside together where I will continue to supervise 

them until it is time to head to class. In the afternoons we will 

stay outside or at the PAC until around 4pm. This is a rough 

guide and may change slightly day to day based on the 

needs of the children.  

We would love to give a big shout out to the parents club for 

their very generous donation to buy some new toys for OSHC. 

So far we have brought cars, dolls, blocks, loom bands and di-

nosaurs. We are very excited to also have brought a pull 

along wagon to help with excursions and our transitions in af-

ter school care. While we have already brought so much we 

still have over half our budget to spend. If you have any ideas 

please let us know or add it to our wish list on the sign in 

bench. 

  

Chelsie, Annie, Fraser and Barnali 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Library News! 
This year we are very excited to have refurbished our 

school library and it is looking amazing. All students will 

get the opportunity to borrow books every week and bring 

them home if they choose. Could you please ensure they 

return on their borrowing days. 

These are the following allocated days for grades. 

Monday 5/6 

Tuesday 3/4 

Wednesday Prep 

Thursday 1/2 

Bookclub: 

Last week all students had the opportunity to take home a 

Scholastic Bookclub catalogue. If you are interested in pur-

chasing anything either drop in your  order and money to 

the front office or complete the order online through Loop. 

All orders must be in by Friday the 16th of February. 

Book Donations: 

The Library is always needing new books if you have any 

books that are no longer read by your family and they are 

school appropriate we would love to give them a be home. 

We have a donation box at the front office. 

If you have any library enquires please come and see me. 

Christine  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


